
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of KCP&L Greater Missouri )  
Operations Company Request for Authority )   
to Implement Rate Adjustments Required by )       File No. ER-2017-0188 
4 CSR 240-20.090(4) and the Company’s )       Tariff No. JE-2017-0135 
Approved Fuel Adjustment Clause )      
 

CORRECTED FORMAT TO STAFF’S MEMORANDUM  
 

 COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission, by and 

through counsel, and for its Corrected Format to Staff’s Memorandum, attached as 

Appendix A, states that Staff removed a paragraph indentation in paragraph 2 on  

page 2 of Staff’s Memorandum filed on January 30, 2017.  This is a non-substantive 

correction involving a single paragraph which was inadvertently indented.  Staff is 

refiling the entire Memorandum to eliminate any confusion regarding the removal of a 

paragraph indentation. 

WHEREFORE, Staff submits its format corrected Memorandum and prays the 

Commission accept this corrected version to eliminate the possibility of confusion.    

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Bob Berlin  
Bob Berlin 
Deputy Staff Counsel  
Missouri Bar No. 51709  
Attorney for the Staff of the  
Missouri Public Service Commission  
P. O. Box 360  
Jefferson City, MO 65102  
(573) 526-7779 (Telephone)  
(573) 751-9285 (Fax)  
bob.berlin@psc.mo.gov 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served  
by electronic mail, or First Class United States Postal Mail, postage prepaid, on  
this 6th day of February, 2017, to all counsel of record.  
 

/s/ Bob Berlin 
 


